September 7, 2007

Dear Chief State School Officer: 

I am writing to invite you to participate in the third LEP (Limited English Proficiency) Partnership meeting on October 28 in Washington, DC.  State educational agencies are invited to bring key staff involved in the State’s efforts to better assess both the English proficiency of LEP students and their proficiency in academic content.  After the second LEP Partnership meeting in October 2006, the Department initiated work on six technical assistance projects to help States improve assessments for LEP students.  The upcoming LEP Partnership meeting will provide States an opportunity to hear about the results of these projects to date and to discuss potential new projects.  

Registration for the LEP Partnership Meeting can be completed at the following link: www.barrerahosting.com/lepmeeting.  Your Title III State Director should click on the button labeled “Title III State Directors Registration” and follow the steps to register.  All other registrants can click on the button labeled “All Others” to complete the online LEP Partnership meeting registration.  You must register no later than Monday, October 1.  
Hotel rooms have been reserved for the LEP Partnership meeting at the Hilton Washington Hotel.  Reserve your room at the hotel no later than Friday, September 28, to receive the LEP Partnership meeting discounted group rate.  Since the LEP Partnership meeting will be held prior to the Office of English Language Acquisition’s (OELA’s) “Sixth Annual Celebrate our Rising Stars Summit,”[image: image1.png]


 we are using the same Private Online Group Page at the hotel to make hotel reservations for our participants.  You can make your hotel reservations through the LEP Partnership Meeting registration link indicated above or access the hotel page directly at the following link: http://www.hilton.com/en/hi/groups/personalized/dcawhhh_oel/index.jhtml.  If you are making your hotel reservation over the telephone or not using the above Private Online Group Page, you must provide the three-letter Group/Convention code “OEL” to take advantage of the special group rate.  To make your reservation over the telephone, dial the Hilton national reservation number at 800-445-8667.  

If you have any questions about the meeting logistics, please contact Michael Perez at 202-638-6631.  If you have any questions about the LEP Partnership, please contact Kathleen Leos, Assistant Deputy Secretary for OELA, at Kathleen.Leos@ed.gov or at 202-245-7102.  A draft agenda for the LEP Partnership meeting is enclosed.  

Thank you for your efforts to develop high-quality assessments tailored to meet the academic needs of LEP students.  We look forward to working with you on this initiative and hope that our experience together will provide practical information, tools, and policy recommendations that will help ensure that all students – including our nation’s LEP students – will achieve grade-level proficiency by 2013-14.  

Sincerely, 

Raymond Simon

Enclosure

cc:
State Assessment Director


State Title III Director

